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Seems like yesterday that we were just releasing our 2010 smolts but another year has gone by and now it’s the smolts from 2011. The coho (Oncorhynchus kisutch) and chum (Oncorhynchus keta) will be well on their way (hopefully) in the next few weeks and the 2012 coho fry are being ponded as we write this. It has been a great winter, no major storms, no problems with the water supply and the hatchery fish are looking extremely healthy. The Wilfred Team has chased the last of the pinks (Oncorhynchus gorbuscha) from the tanks at the Wilfred Creek side channel. Now is the time for clean-up and repair for next year’s eggs. So all round it’s been a good year.
The smolt trap has been installed in Mud Bay Creek and we monitor daily, counting the smolts and other fish moving down the creek. The smolt trap enables us to count the number of coho smolts leaving for the ocean. This gives us an estimate of the previous years’ adult run. This information is then passed on to the Department of Fisheries and Oceans. 

Our festival “The River Never Sleeps” is coming up on Sunday May 5th from 10 am to 3 pm. We can’t plan on the weather but we certainly have enough displays and activities for all ages. Even if you have attended the event previously, there is always something new. It is entertaining, educational and a great opportunity to spend a fun few hours with nature!
Another big day in May is our Annual General Meeting on Thursday May 9th at 7pm at the Rosewall Hatchery. All welcome! If you would like to help or just come for a coffee and meet the fish!, our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays from 9 am to 12 pm at the Rosewall Creek Hatchery on Berray Road. Check out our website www.fbses.ca.
